
Area 2 Monthly Supervisor Report 
 February 2025 
 
Neighborhood Watch: 
MYERS HILL: 

 No updated activity. 
 
NORTH STEWART: 

 No updated activity. 
 
HIGHLAND VIEW: 

 No updated activity 
 

Case(s) for discussion: 
 

Officers responded to reports of a residential burglary. Officers arrived to find the house had been 
vandalized. Officers left the residence after they completed their investigation. A short time later, Officers 
were called back to the residence for someone trying to gain entry once again. Officers arrived in the area 
and noticed a vehicle fleeing from the residence. Officers were able to catch up to the vehicle and conduct 
a traffic stop. Officers contacted the driver and conducted an investigation. When the investigation was 
completed, Officers arrested the driver for felony first-degree burglary, misdemeanor vandalism, and 
misdemeanor driving under the influence of alcohol.  
 

Officers responded to reports of a large argument in the downtown area. Officers arrived on 
scene to see a large crowd in a downtown parking lot. As Officers approached the crowd, they noticed 
two subjects in a physical fight. Officers were able to get the subjects separated and conducted an 
investigation. When the investigation was complete, Officers arrested one of the subjects involved in the 
physical fight for misdemeanor drunk in public and misdemeanor battery on a person. 
 
K-9:  

 The Sonora PD K-9 Handler has continued to utilize his partner for narcotics and has had positive 
results.    

 The K-9 team is actively training twice a month and consistently showing progress.  

  
Reserves/Volunteers/Explorers: 
 

 This month we continued training on proper radio traffic as well as how to properly fill out forms 
that they could be using. We finished training with conducting traffic stop scenarios and having 
them utilize what they have learned in past trainings. 
 

Recruitment: 
  

 We currently have a Dispatch Applicant in the Background Process. 
 Our new patrol lateral-hire has started his field-training program. 
 We currently have a patrol recruit attending the Delta Police Academy in Stockton.  

 



Training:  
 

 We sent an Officer to Perishable Skills Training at the Stanislaus County Sheriff’s Office. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,   
 
Sgt. Dominic Bertalotto 


